A.


NASORLO 2016 Annual Business Meeting Agenda, September 21-22, 2016 





Downtown Marriott, Detroit, MI
Welcome and Roll Call – President Susan Moerschel

Alabama Proxy - Tennessee, Pili Gaoteote - American Samoa, Mickey Rogers Arizona, John Beneke, Arkansas, California Proxy - Texas, Margaret Taylor - Colorado, Susan Moerschel Delaware, Antoinette Norfleet - Georgia, Hawaii Proxy - Delaware, Idaho Proxy - Kansas, Bob Bronson Indiana, Kathleen Moench Iowa, Linda Lanterman Kansas, Louisana Proxy - Delaware, Doug Beck Maine, Steve DeBrabander Michigan, Erika Rivers Minnesota, Jean Caraway Mississippi, Dawn Fredrickson Missouri, Tom Reilly Montana, Craig Wacker Nebraska, Nevada Proxy - Kansas, Erick Feldbaum  New Hampshire, New Mexico Proxy - Kansas, North Carolina Proxy - South Carolina, Mark Zimmerman North Dakota, Mary Fitch Ohio, Jan Hunt Oregon, Lauren Imgrund PA, Amy Blinson South Carolina, Randy Kittle South Dakota, Gerald Parish Tennessee, Tim Hogsett Texas, Vermont Proxy - South Carolina, Virginia Proxy - South Carolina, Washington Proxy - Texas.  37 States Represented, a quorum was present. 
Approval of minutes from the 2015 Annual Meeting was addressed.  A motion was made by Lauren Imgrund to approve them as distributed, seconded by Beneke. Motion passed.
Fiscal Reports - Eiken and Sec. John Beneke
a. 2015 Year End Summary ( distributed and reviewed - no questions )
b. 2016 Budget Update ( distributed and reviewed - no questions )
c. Dues change proposal - Sec/Treasurer Beneke  and Eiken presented the issue to be considered.  The most recent budgets, with anticipated dues revenues from an recent annual average of 40  dues per year, has resulted in a draw down of the NASORLO reserve of from 8 - 12 thousand dollars per year, depending upon activities.  Therefore, the Board has recommended a $ 300 per year increase in annual dues to try and establish a balanced budget.  The issue was brought up for consideration and discussion, but will be introduced and voted on tomorrow.  Eiken informed the Membership, since this is a By Law change the vote required is 2/3 of those states represented at the annual meeting is required for passage.

Committee Reports:


A.  Nominations Committee - Tim Hogsett, Chair reported the following had been contacted and were willing to be considered for nomination to the NASORLO Board.  He said the Committee would consider other nominations and requests for Regional Board members and the motion and vote would be during tomorrows Business meeting.  Any others interested or other nominations would be welcomed.  




NE - Doug Beck ME




SE - Amy Blinson SC





NC - Erika Rivers MN





SC - Cleve Hardman LA





SW - Sue Black AZ





NW - Jan Hunt OR


B.  NPS Modernization -  LWCF Geospatial Database Presentation.  Larry Orman, Green 
Network and the following was presented as the purpose and rationale concerning PADUS the 
data base proposed by the USGS and Green Info to be expanded to include all public lands, 
including LWCF sites. [image: image1.png]10 Steps to Complete PAD-US by 2019

1. Expand governmental and other funding for PAD-US 6. Launch outreach initiatives to encourage users in: public
health, climate adaptation, multi-jurisdictional collaboratives,
commercial mapping companies and application developers,
RIDB/Recreation.gov, and other selected user groups

2. Build the capacity of state steward organizations to complete
and maintain state inventories

3. Integrate regional and local parks data from the Trust for

X o 7. Build a PAD-US partnership to support and encourage PAD-US
Public Land's ParkServe project into PAD-US

development, including public, private, nonprofit and academic

4. Enhance the efforts of the Federal Lands Working Group interests
FO better integrate federal agency land data into PAD-US, and 8. Improve the attributes and geometric accuracy of PAD-US
improve that source data
9. Develop and implement a program of technical support for

5. De5|gn and implement “version 2” of PAD-US, with improved PAD-US users, to expand use of the data set

database structure, core technology and data standard
10. Expand funding for the National Conservation Easement
Database, including renewing the NCED web site and increasing
efforts to secure easements in all states




After presentation and a brief discussion of the advantages of PADUS, a motion was made to have NASORLO endorse these actions by Lauren Imgrund, seconded by Matt Gardner.  Motion passed.



C.  NASPD report  - Linda Lanterman, Vice President of NASPD indicated they had an excellent meeting in Indiana.  NASPD is still committed to the LWCF Coalition partnership and would do what they could to be strong advocates for funding and re-authorization of LWCF.  


D.  NRPA  Report - David Tyahla gave an update on the status of appropriations, re-authorization and other related legislation on state grants.  He reported it was unlikely any re-authorization was likely in this Congress.  Since the LWCF was authorized through 2018 it would likely be brought up again early in the new Congress.  The Clinton campaign had taken a strong position in favor of a new Conservation effort and the Trump campaign was somewhat silent on the issue.  We would need to wait to see what might come up, with a possibility that something might break loose in the Lame Duck session.  We needed to be aware and ready for all possibilities.  



He indicated that all wanted the Senate version of FY 17 appropriations for LWCF to prevail in any conference committee.   Currently, their recommendation was the same as the FY 16 funding which was for 110 million, with 12 million of that set aside for


ORLP and four million for NPS Admin.  If we could prevail, this would set a good precedent going into the FY 18 budget and for recognition in any re-authorization.  



One final item was there seem to be some rumbling in DC that a new, fully funded and comprehensive Conservation program was being considered.  Former Sen. Landrieux, who is now a lobbyist has had meetings with various constituencies on this issue.  No real proposal has come forward, but NRPA and our Coalition will monitor these rumors and try to meet with Landrieux and others to push for equity and stable funding if LWCF is included.  



E.  2017 Annual Program Committee Report - Linda Lanterman.  She reported that NASPD was planning to meet in Missoula MT in Sept. of 2017.  She indicated that there may be some complications with accomodations, but that a joint meeting was possible.   Tom Reily MT, indicated that Montana was still considering a joint meeting with NASORLO.  Due to concerns about this issue, a motion was made by Tim Hogsett and seconded by Linda Lanterman to defer action on our 2017 Annual Meeting location to the new Board and Executive Committee, pending ongoing communications with Montana.     Motion passed.                                                                                        


Action Items



Election of Board Members - NOMINATIONS Committee.  Tim Hogsett, Chair of the Nominations Committee submitted the following to be the slate of new Board members.  A motion was made by Gerald Parish, seconded by Eric Feldman the recommendations be approved.  Motion passed.  The Board Members elected for a 2 year term are as follows:




NE - Doug Beck ME




SE - Amy Blinson SC





NC - Erika Rivers MN





SC - Cleve Hardman LA





SW - Sue Black AZ





NW - Jan Hunt OR


Dues Proposal - Secretary Beneke went over the rationale for the $ 300 annual Dues increase to $ 1250 and reminded everyone that, if adopted, the motion would require a 2/3 majority vote.  He also indicated that a smaller increase had been proposed, but that the larger increase, even though it might reduce the number of states paying dues,  would likely provide on the long term a balanced budget and no need for any other increase in the foreseeable future.  Lauren Imgrund moved to approve the increase, seconded by Bob Bronson.  On a roll call vote, there were 31 Yes, 2 No, with four abstensions.  Motion passed. 



S 1995 sponsored by Senator Schumer was brought up for consideration.  This bill would amend GOMESA and provide that 20% of the total LWCF funding would be set aside for the ORLP.  After some discussion, the following motion was made by John Beneke and seconded by Steve DeBrabander.  NASORLO is supportive of dedicated federal funding for local and urban outdoor recreation projects that are consistent with the states' SCORPS.  However NASORLO opposes S 1995 as currently written because; 1) it earmarks GOMESA for this purpose, and;  2) states have no involvement in the project selection process; and 3) it commits the State Liaison Officers to LWCF compliance, stewardship and oversight without increased funding to do so.  Motion passed.


An updated reauthorization resolution was presented, which edited the one passed in 2015 with 2016 dates.  A motion was made by Tim Hogsett to approve the updated resolution, seconded by Gerald Paris.  Motion passed.

Other Business -


NE Regional Board.   It was reported by Eiken that Craig Whipple, who was unable to attend the meeting, had indicated that if anyone else from the NE was interested in representing the Region on the Board, he would withdraw to allow another person to serve.  Tim Hogsett, Chair of the Nomination Committee indicated that Eric Feldbaum NH had shown an interest in serving and would be available to fill the vacancy.  Being no other interest from the NE Region in the potential vacancy.  A  a motion was made by Beneke, seconded by DeBrabander to accept the Whipple resignation and approve Eric Feldbaum to the vacant position.   Motion passed.

Closing Comments - President Moerschel thanked the Members for having such a good turnout and lively discussion on issues and challenges.  She said there was adequate consensus for the new Board and Executive Committee to act on a set of Priorities and Action Plan for NASORLO in 2017.  She emphasized again the importance of the Membership involvement and responsiveness to requests for information and action as being the key to the recent success.  She asked for an ongoing commitment towards that end through 2017 and beyond.  She hoped everyone had a safe trip home.

Adjournment:  Being no more Business, Linda Lanterman moved the 2016 Annual Business Meeting be adjourned, the motion was seconded by Steve DeBrabander .  Motion Passed at  10:40 AM on Friday, Sept 23.  
